
Dear Editor, 

 

We thank all three reviewers for their comments. All suggestions were accepted and 

changes to the manuscript text are highlighted in green. 

 

Furthermore, as suggested by one of the reviewers, we agreed that the article would 

be better published as an opinion review rather than a letter. 

 

Best regards, 

Marcos Roberto Tovani-Palone 


